
  

 May 2017 
Airfoiler Meeting Minutes 

 
The May meeting of the Coffee Airfoilers was held on May 1st,  2017 at the Club Field, 
Tullahoma, TN.  Club President Don Cleveland called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.  
Twenty three club members were in attendance. 
 
The financial report was presented by club treasurer Bonny Jenkins.  Bonny detailed the 
April spending and income.  Bonny stated that the club has 89 paid members.  A motion 
to accept the financial report was made and approved.   
 
 

Old Business 
 
Field Maintenance 
Scott went over the field maintenance day.  He stated that the low spot on the runway still 
needs to seeded.  He also reported that the storage trailer still needs to be cleaned out and 
up.  He reported that some of the ditch was worked on but still needs more work, 
 
Charlie went over what he thought we needed to install the gate and made a suggestion 
that we think our original plan to install the gate because the gate would be too heavy to 
be supported by one post.  Paul said the gate was in use where we got the gate from for 
ten years using only one post and in his opinion only one post was needed.  He suggested 
that the club purchase a 7 foot 4inch poll at the cost of $74.50.  He stated that if we 
wanted two posts the cost would be $150.00.   
 
A discussion followed and a motion to install the gate was made and seconded and it 
passed.  A date of installation of June 10th. was agreed on.  Ernie would take care of 
digging the holes needed.  Don V. said he could get the cement mixer to mix up the 
concrete.  Don C. stated the gate would have to have a second lock so the Air Force could 
enter the club field if they needed to get in.   
 

New Business 
 
Don C. thanked the people who organized the pizza for dinner before the meeting.  He 
thanked Ben J. for the drone demonsratration. He discussed the drone obstacles that he 
made and they needed some fine tuning. 
 
Bonny J. suggested that we get some black and white club flyers and membership 
applications made up because they would be so much cheaper.  Don C. said that would be 
okay. 
 



 
 
Harold said that the Sail event was already to go he hoped that the weather would 
cooperate.  He stated that Friday would be Foaming Friday and it would just to be a fun 
event at no cost and there would be no prizes awarded. 
 
Ernie made a motion to purchase 7 more new chairs at a cost of about $200.00.  The 
motion was seconded and passed.  He said he would pick up the chairs. 
 
It was announced the Cub Scouts would be camping on the club field May 19-21 and 
June 10 and 11.  Paul said he would have the trainers ready for them.  Don C. stated that 
he wished more people would come out and use the field for camping.   
 
A discussion was held about purchasing a pole grill so people would have a way to grill 
out while at the field in an attempt to get more family involvement at the field.  Don C. 
he would check into the cost of one and report back later.   
 
Don C showed the new AMA wind sock and stated the Ernie was not to paint it orange. 
 
 

Show and Tell 
 

Tony showed his Pobie Pixy  
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:36 
 
 


